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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

National Institutes of Health 

National Institute on Aging; Notice of 
Closed Meeting 

Pursuant to section 10(d) of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as 
amended, notice is hereby given of the 
following meeting. 

The meeting will be closed to the 
public in accordance with the 
provisions set forth in sections 
552b(c)(4) and 552b(c)(6), Title 5 U.S.C., 
as amended. The grant applications and 
the discussions could disclose 
confidential trade secrets or commercial 
property such as patentable material, 
and personal information concerning 
individuals associated with the grant 
applications, the disclosure of which 
would constitute a clearly unwarranted 
invasion of personal privacy. 

Name of Committee: National Institute on 
Aging Special Emphasis Panel; Cardiac 
Rehabilitation in Older Adults. 

Date: February 5, 2018. 
Time: 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
Agenda: To review and evaluate grant 

applications. 
Place: National Institute on Aging, 

Gateway Building, Suite 2C212, 7201 
Wisconsin Avenue, Bethesda, MD 20892. 

Contact Person: Anita H. Undale, Ph.D., 
MD, Scientific Review Branch, National 
Institute on Aging, Gateway Building, Suite 
2W200, 7201 Wisconsin Avenue, Bethesda, 
MD 20892, 240–747–7825, anita.undale@
nih.gov. 
(Catalogue of Federal Domestic Assistance 
Program Nos. 93.866, Aging Research, 
National Institutes of Health, HHS) 

Dated: December 18, 2017. 
Melanie J. Pantoja, 
Program Analyst, Office of Federal Advisory 
Committee Policy. 
[FR Doc. 2017–27507 Filed 12–20–17; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4140–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Fish and Wildlife Service 

[FWS–HQ–MB–2017–N166; FF09M21200– 
167–FXMB1231099BPP0; OMB Control 
Number 1018–0103] 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission to the Office of 
Management and Budget for Review 
and Approval; Conservation Order for 
Light Geese 

AGENCY: Fish and Wildlife Service, 
Interior. 
ACTION: Notice of information collection; 
request for comment. 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, the 
U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (Service, 
we), are proposing to renew an 
information collection with revisions. 
DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before January 
22, 2018. 
ADDRESSES: Send written comments on 
this information collection request (ICR) 
to the Office of Management and 
Budget’s Desk Officer for the 
Department of the Interior by email at 
OIRA_Submission@omb.eop.gov; or via 
facsimile to (202) 395–5806. Please 
provide a copy of your comments to the 
Service Information Collection 
Clearance Officer, U.S. Fish and 
Wildlife Service, MS: BPHC, 5275 
Leesburg Pike, Falls Church, VA 22041– 
3803 (mail); or by email to Info_Coll@
fws.gov. Please reference OMB Control 
Number 1018–0103 in the subject line of 
your comments. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: To 
request additional information about 
this ICR, contact Madonna L. Baucum, 
Service Information Collection 
Clearance Officer, by email at Info_
Coll@fws.gov, or by telephone at (703) 
358–2503. You may also view the ICR 
at http://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/ 
PRAMain. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995, we provide the 
general public and other Federal 
agencies with an opportunity to 
comment on new, proposed, revised, 
and continuing collections of 
information. This helps us assess the 
impact of our information collection 
requirements and minimize the public’s 
reporting burden. It also helps the 
public understand our information 
collection requirements and provide the 
requested data in the desired format. 

A Federal Register notice with a 60- 
day public comment period soliciting 
comments on this collection of 
information was published on July 3, 
2017 (82 FR 30883). The following 
comments were received: 

Comment 1: The Central Flyway 
Council commented that a single survey 
conducted by Service is the most 
appropriate and accurate method for 
annually monitoring the participation 
and harvest in the light goose 
conservation order. This approach has 
been used by the Service since 1960 to 
monitor waterfowl harvest nationally for 
regular hunting seasons. 

Agency Response to Comment 1: With 
regard to the Central Flyway proposal to 
implement a single, uniform survey 
conducted by the Service, during 
discussions with Flyway Councils 

regarding initiation of the conservation 
order in the late 1990s there were 
concerns about whether or not a 
national information collection should 
be developed for the conservation order. 
That approach was not pursued due to 
the need to develop a new Federal 
permit, which we continue to believe is 
not a feasible alternative at this time. It 
was decided that each State would 
conduct its own information collection. 
Although State harvest estimates may 
not be fully comparable due to 
differences in methodology, we believe 
that summation of such estimates is 
warranted for general monitoring 
purposes. Furthermore, our existing 
Harvest Information Program (HIP) is 
geared towards estimating harvest of 
birds during regular hunting seasons 
that end on or before March 10 each 
year. Many States hold their light goose 
conservation order (not a regular 
hunting season) after March 10. 
Therefore, if HIP was used to estimate 
light goose conservation order harvest, 
our annual HIP reports would be 
delayed and could affect the normal 
hunting regulations promulgation 
process. The Service can only require 
HIP registration for regular hunting 
seasons to develop a sampling frame. 
There is no current mechanism for the 
Service to require HIP registration for 
conservation order participants. 
Therefore, there no sampling frame 
exists from which to conduct a single, 
uniform Federal survey. 

Comment 2: The commenter feels the 
Service has lied about increasing 
populations of light geese, promotes the 
killing of birds to increase hunting 
license sales, and only considers input 
from hunters and farmers. 

Agency Response to Comment 2: Our 
long-term objectives continue to include 
providing opportunities to harvest 
portions of certain migratory game bird 
populations and to limit harvests to 
levels compatible with each 
population’s ability to maintain healthy, 
viable numbers. Having taken into 
account the zones of temperature and 
the distribution, abundance, economic 
value, breeding habits, and times and 
lines of flight of migratory birds, we 
conclude that the hunting seasons are 
compatible with the current status of 
migratory bird populations and long- 
term population goals. With regard to 
the light goose conservation order, we 
documented the exponential growth of 
light goose populations when we 
authorized the conservation order (64 
FR 7517 and 73 FR 65926). In those 
Federal Register notices, we also 
documented degradation to breeding 
habitats as a result of feeding actions of 
overabundant light goose populations. 
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